

TRANSPORTATION

May 30, 2023

To: Rebekah Brooks
Director of Finance
Elizabeth School District

Dear Rebekah,

I would like to declare five buses in our fleet to be surplus, allowing us to dispose of them by sale or by salvage, whichever produces the most return for the district. The vehicles are as follows:

| Bus # | [‡] Miles | Make | VIN | Age (yrs) |
|-------|--------------------|--------------------|-------------------|-----------|
| 53 | 267,720 | 1997 IHC Blue Bird | 1HVBBAAN1TH414438 | 26 |
| 54 | 265,882 | 1997 IHC Blue Bird | 1HVBBAAN3TH414439 | 26 |
| 55 | 176,004* | 1997 IHC Blue Bird | 1HVBBAANXTH414440 | 26 |
| 59 | 226,669 | 1999 IHC Blue Bird | 1HVBBAAN4XH681756 | 24 |
| 62 | 259,594 | 2002 IHC Blue Bird | 1HVBBAAN92H514303 | 21 |

These buses all have significant issues, to include problems with their frames and/or floors, making them unable to pass CDE inspections. There has been some interest expressed to us in using buses for storage and/or for their engines, so we will offer them for sale rather than just scrapping them.

v/r

Mark E. Ressel

Director of Transportation Elizabeth School District

(300) 646-6790; mressel@esdk12.org

^{*} Mileage incorrect, dash was replaced.